
Village of West Line 
Regular Business Meeting 

 

Tuesday May 11, 2021 

Council members in attendance:  Brian O’Dell (Mayor), Roger Lavelock, Jeff Yearington, Cindy Shedd, Jeff 

Sheppard 

 Meeting called to order at 7:00pm By Brian O’Dell 

 Minutes from April 13, 2021 read by Brian O’Dell.  Cindy Shedd  motioned to accept as read, 2nd 

by Jeff Sheppard  

 Financial Report compiled by Treasure, Deloris Dennis was read by Brian O’Dell. Cindy Shedd 

motioned to accept as read, 2nd by Jeff Sheppard 

Old Business: 

 Discussion related to Alleys being given back to home owners. The alleys not used by the Village.  

o Jeff Sheppard investigated and wanted clarity on what should be done 

 Jeff Yearington has new locks for Community Center / Shop (Installation will be handled Jeff 

Yearington) 

New Business: 

 Ryan Bowers purchased Building permit (prior to meeting for latest completed building, will 

contact Council prior to building next building in a  few months)  

 Brian O’Dell Read the following ordinances: 

o (2nd Reading) Prohibiting the use of Motorized Vehicles in the parks with in the Village of 

West Line Mo PASSED  / signed by Alderman  

o (2nd Reading) Prohibiting the discharge of Firearms within the Village of West Line Mo – 

tabled for further discussion 

o Voluntary Annexation of the following (2nd reading): 

 Jon Seabaugh / Aaron & Jennifer Seabauh / Jesie & Chirstine Whitcraft – PASSED 

/ signed by Alderman 

o Voluntary Annexation of the following (1st reading): 

 Don Williams  / Anne Shaffer /  Nancy Inderwiesen 

 Brian O’Dell spoke about getting Bid for adding 100 or 200amp service to Shop building and 

external outlets (that can be removed when not needed) – Bid from Harrisonville Electric 

pending. Asked to get bid from :  

 Brian O’Dell spoke about cost of adding internet (wifi) to Community Center 

o Usage could be for potential renters / use of Alderman for classes and other internet 

related items 

 Cost – MoKan Dial (Internet Provider)  

 Further discussion warranted due to cost and how internet would be paid for 

 Brian O’Dell spoke about potential “Movies in the Park” 2nd Saturday of every month 

(June,July,Aug, Sept) – Further discussion needed   

 Brian O’Dell swore in – Cindy Shedd / Jeff Yearington for their elected positions from April 6th 

2021 – 2023 

 Roger Lavelock motioned for new Community Center door, Cindy Shedd 2nd motion carried. 

 Roger Lavelock motioned to adjourn, Cindy Shedd 2nd motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 

8:15p. 

Citizens present at meeting: Nancy Inderwiesen, Anne Shafer, Jon Seabaugh, Aaron Seabaugh, and 

Christine Whitcraft 

Notes taken by Jennifer O’Dell 


